
Fostering the Art of Musical Liturgy

NEWSLETTER

DC/Arlington

npmdc.org
npmarlington.org

January - February  2025



In his 2021 Christmas address, Pope Francis reminds us it is important to dialogue with
one another; to be open to those around us:

          “The Word of God, who created the world and who gives meaning to history and
          to humanity’s journey, became flesh and came to dwell among us. He came like
          a whisper, like the murmur of a gentle breeze, to fill with wonder the heart of
          every man and woman who is open to this mystery.

          The Word became flesh in order to dialogue with us. God does not desire to
          carry on a monologue, but a dialogue. For God himself, Father, Son and Holy
          Spirit, is dialogue, an eternal and infinite communion of love and life.

          By the coming of Jesus, the Person of the Word made flesh, into our world, God
          showed us the way of encounter and dialogue. Indeed, he made that way
          incarnate in himself, so that we might know it and follow it, in trust and hope.”

As we begin this new year and we plan and reassess for the year to come, may the joy
and peace of the Christ Child bring us calmness and hope in our hearts.

I hope to see you at our events this spring – and possibly in Philadelphia this summer
as part of NPM on the Road!

Director's Corner

Arlington Chapter Director
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Tim Lewicki

Happy New Year! As we enter this new year of 2025, I am
grateful for our two active chapters of NPM! We’ve had such
wonderful events in the last few years, including last Spring’s
event with Peter Kolar, which I think shattered all kinds of
record attendance and reach among members and non-
members alike. Doing the day-to-day work of the church is
not always easy or straightforward, but we pastoral
musicians are called to embrace each day as an opportunity
for ministry. Our NPM community is the support circle we
need to accept these challenges and the beehive of ideas
when we need them.



Annual Shrove Tuesday
Luncheon

 March 4, 2024, at 12:00 PM

Join friends, new and old, for socializing before the busy
Lenten Season! 

Carrabba’s Italian Grill
5805 Trinity Pkwy, Centreville, VA 20120
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Fr. Rolf  “Nepi” Willemsen, O.Carm.

Making a Joyful Sound in the
Wilderness

March 29th | 8:30 AM

Join fellow pastoral musicians for a day of spiritual renewal
and reflection during this Lenten retreat. Listen to Fr. Nepi's
wisdom as we explore how to make a joyful sound in the
wilderness of the Lenten season.

Come and rejuvenate as we journey together in faith,
music, and fellowship.

Cost: $15 for NPM Members | $30 for Non-Members

Register at  npmdc.org/events

Whitefriars Hall
1600 Webster Street, NE | Washington, DC 20017

https://www.npmdc.org/events


2024-2025 Season
March 4th - Shrove Tuesday Lunch, hosted by NPM
Arlington

March 29th - Lenten Retreat, Whitefriars Hall,
Washington, DC

May 19th - DC General Chapter Meeting, Location TBD

August 6-7 - NPM on The Road 2025, Rosemont College,
Philadelphia, PA
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Sacred SongsSacred Songs
& Spirits& Spirits
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On November 22, NPM DC members and friends gathered at St. Mary’s
in Barnesville, MD, for a night filled with singing and great conversation.





The Catholic University of America in Washington, D.C.

Is accepting applications for their graduate sacred music degrees for fall 2025:

Doctorate of Music in Sacred Music (organ and choral conducting concentrations)

Master of Music in Sacred Music (organ and choral conducting concentrations)

Master of Music in Choral Conducting

Master of Music in Organ Performance

Learn more about the sacred music offerings and how to apply at
https://music.catholic.edu/sacred-music/index.html 

Please direct all questions to Peter Kadeli, Head of Sacred Music and Director of Choral Activities (kadeli@cua.edu).
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As NPM prepares for its 50th anniversary in 2026, our summer
programming in 2025 will look slightly different. We are headed to six
major cities across the country next summer to provide opportunities

for learning, fellowship, and song.

We're headed to:
Chicago, Illinois; June 17-18, 2025

San Antonio, Texas; June 27-28, 2025
Atlanta, Georgia; July 7-8, 2025

Oakland, California; July 24-25, 2025
Portland, Oregon; July 31- August 1, 2025

and Philadelphia, Pennsylvania; August 6-7, 2025
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NPM On the Road: What to Expect

Each city’s summer
session will include:

A liturgy
A new music reading session
A keynote address
Workshops, tailored to the
pastoral needs of that area

The function of these events will be to support the local pastoral musicians in
the area who might not otherwise be able to attend a national convention.

These will NOT be “Regional Conventions”; instead, it is a re-envisioned way to
provide nationally supported programming to liturgical musicians throughout
the country. 

Learn More about NPM On the Road

More details regarding NPM On the Road will be announced by early fall of
this year. As always, make sure to stay close to NPM’s emails, website, and

social media for more information! Page 12

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eAKCZQW18jU&feature=youtu.be&themeRefresh=1
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Director of Sacred Music
Epiphany Church
Washington, DC 

Epiphany Parish in Washington
DC is seeking a Director of
Sacred Music; this is part time
role and will report to the Pastor.

Under the supervision of the
Pastor, the Director of Sacred
Music is responsible for the
overall execution of the church’s
music ministry, with a pastoral
approach, in line with church
documents and the Pastor’s
vision for sacred music. 

Apply Here

 Music Teacher
St. Peter's Church 
Waldorf, MD 

St. Peter's School in Waldorf
Maryland is seeking a Music
Teacher for the 2024-25 school
year. This is a full time role and will
report to the Principal. 

Apply Here

Part-Time Organist
Mother Seton Parish
Germantown, MD

Mother Seton Parish in
Germantown, MD is seeking a part-
time organist to assist with choir
rehearsals and weekend Masses.

Apply Here 

Director of Contemporary Music
and Media Specialist
Shrine of the Blessed Sacrament
Washington, DC 

The Shrine of the Most Blessed
Sacrament in Washington DC is
hiring a full time Contemporary
Music Director and Media
Specialist.

This role is full time and will
report to the Pastor.

Apply Here

 

https://recruiting.ultipro.com/ARC1012ARCHW/JobBoard/a6c08282-64df-408a-a35b-24830a852469/OpportunityDetail?opportunityId=06901f99-31e8-4a88-95d8-ece9e47f507c
https://recruiting.ultipro.com/ARC1012ARCHW/JobBoard/a6c08282-64df-408a-a35b-24830a852469/OpportunityDetail?opportunityId=859e8eae-54c0-4336-a588-0485565f08e8
https://recruiting.ultipro.com/ARC1012ARCHW/JobBoard/a6c08282-64df-408a-a35b-24830a852469/OpportunityDetail?opportunityId=e6f79de9-8ed4-425e-96c7-9512243e8a03
https://recruiting.ultipro.com/ARC1012ARCHW/JobBoard/a6c08282-64df-408a-a35b-24830a852469/OpportunityDetail?opportunityId=28995d1c-9e2b-41de-b656-ddb004b66b15


What’s going on at
your parish? 

 
Do you have an event going on at your parish? 

Do you have something to say or would like to share
about your ministry and/or formation? 

The newsletter is published every other month.
Please give all submissions to Katie Evans at

WashingtonDC@npm.org and they will be accepted
for social media/communications ASAP, no waiting

for the newsletter! 
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Renew or Become a
Member? Use QR Code!

IMPORTANT! Your Chapter relies 
HEAVILY on your Renewals!

Membership Alert! 

The local Chapters only receive membership dues through the
National Office.  When you renew or join you MUST elect which
local Chapter, or the local Chapters will not receive the funding.

This makes programming events and workshops hard for our local
area, so PLEASE PLEASE designate your local Chapter when

renewing Membership at www.npm.org.  If you are unsure, please
contact Keisna Sosa membership@npm.org and she will help you! 

mailto:music@ccjgs.org
mailto:music@ccjgs.org
mailto:music@ccjgs.org
http://www.npm.org/


C h a p t e r s ’  B o a r d
o f  D i r e c t o r s

Washington DC 
Katie Evans, Director WashingtonDC@npm.org 410-257-3810 ext 1017

Mark Kozeal, Treasurer, markkozeal@gmail.com 202-329-1701 

Remi Bauer, Membership, npmdcmembership@gmail.com 301-926-7263 

Diane Yendrey, Secretary, dyendrey98@gmail.com 301-349-2213 

Amy Massey, Social Media music@mothersetonparish.org 301-924-3838, ext. 215  

Lorraine Kuchmy, Webmaster, Lmk23@his.com  

Mary Beaudoin, Program Coordinator, m.beaudoin3@verizon.net 301-762-2143, ext. 124

Anthony Vara, Program Coordinator, tvaras@trinity.org

Alberto Cortez, Newsletter Editor, corteza@cua.edu

Mary McCullough, So. MD Representative, mary.mccullough70@gmail.com  

John Henderson, At-large, johnchenderson90@gmail.com

Arlington 

Tim Lewicki, Director tlewicki@allsaintsva.org 571-516-3141 

Fr. Donald Rooney, Chaplain frdonrooney@stbernpar.org 

Anne Shingler, Secretary anne.shingler@verizon.net 703-360-8029 

Bob Malinowski, Treasurer rlm7680@gmail.com 703-569-4092 

David Mathers, Membership, dmathers@stbernpar.org 703-451-8576, ext. 112

Hannah Masson, Prayer Coordinator hmasson@pbcconline.com 540-825-8945 

Eugene Harper, Past Director music_director@stjosephva.org 703-862-7822 

Lorena Sernett, At-Large lsernett@sjcherndon.org

Rosemarie Spollen, Social Media, r.spollen@gs-cc.org
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